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PRESS RELEASE

July 26, 2004

Shah Deniz Loads Out TPG 500 Platform Hull from Singapore
BP as operator of the Shah Deniz gas and condensate development project, is pleased to announce that the completed hull sections of the Shah Deniz (A) TPG500 platform were loaded out today from Singapore. A ceremony was held in the fabrication yard of Keppel Fels, the Shah Deniz contractor for the out of country fabrication of the platform hull strips, to celebrate this milestone. 

The platform hull comprises 15 000 tonnes of steel and is formed of 12 block sections and over 680 steel panels. The hull strips have been completed within the 12-month timeframe, and with a safety achievement of more than four million man hours without a lost time incident. 

The TPG500 was fabricated in four sections. The sections were trial-assembled in the Keppel Fels dry dock to minimise assembly time during the in-country assembly stage in Azerbaijan. This also ensured that the hull sections  fitted perfectly together before the components are shipped to Baku. In Baku the four sections will be put together to form the platform substructure to be installed offshore in 2006. 

The hull sections will be transported by a heavy-lift vessel (Mighty Servant III) operated by Dockwise.
The fabrication of the accommodation block for 120 personnel has also been completed by Keppel Fels safely and on schedule, and will be shipped separately using a heavy lift vessel.

The TPG500 will be deployed in the Shah Deniz gas-condensate field in the Caspian Sea, approximately 100 km to the south of Baku, Azerbaijan. Delivery of first gas to Turkey, the primary sales market for the Shah Deniz project, is targeted for the end of 3Q 2006.

Rob Kelly, Shah Deniz President, said: “I am very pleased to witness this remarkable event which marks the beginning of the platform strips’ two month-journey from Singapore to the Black Sea where they will be offloaded and towed through the Russian canal system to their final destination – Baku, Azerbaijan. This is an exciting day, which we have been looking forward to since the start of fabrication of the platform hull in Singapore on July 21 last year. With the detailed planning we have put in place we are confident the hull sections will arrive in Baku safely and on time. I would like to extend my congratulations to and thank all those who together have delivered over four million man-hours without a Day Away From Work Case to make the sail-away day a real success to celebrate.”
The remaining 2004 Stage 1 milestones are:

·    Drilling Equipment Set arrives in Baku (from Norway)
          - 3Q

·    TPG500 platform strips arrive in Baku (from Singapore)         - 4Q
· Commence TPG mating in Floating Dry Dock                         - 4Q
·    Commence SCP pipeline construction                                    - 4Q
The Stage 1 project is progressing according to schedule to meet the target of delivering first gas to the market before winter 2006. 

The parties to the Shah Deniz Production Sharing Agreement (PSA) are: BP (operator – 25,5%), Statoil (25,5%), the State Oil Company of Azerbaijan Republic (SOCAR – 10%), LUKAgip (10%), NICO (10%), Total (10%), and TPAO (9%).
For further information please contact Tamam Bayatly or Gulnar Hall in BP’s Baku Press Office, 


tel.: (994 12) 970 000

           fax: (994 12) 979 736

